

## City of Anaheim **DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS**

April 13, 2020

Carmen Delibrado 220 N. Kodiak Street, Apt #A Anaheim, CA 92807

Subject:

Kodiak Street Traffic Calming Petition – Spring 2020 Prioritization

Dear Ms. Delibrado.

The purpose of this letter is to inform you that the City has completed the Spring 2020 traffic calming petition prioritization, and to provide updates on the status of your petition.

In October 2019, the City Council approved an updated Neighborhood Traffic Management Program (NTMP). As part of the updates to the NTMP, a prioritization process was created to generate a ranked list of the traffic calming petitions. This new prioritization process will ensure that the city addresses the petitions with the highest need first. Based on the Spring 2020 ranking of your petition, we will <u>not</u> be activating your petition at this time.

All petitions are ranked based on the following criteria:

- Traffic speed
- Traffic volume
- Traffic collision history
- Traffic generating facilities (i.e. schools and parks)

The petitions that are being activated at this time have ranked higher due to their speeds, volumes, collisions and proximity to schools/parks. Your petition will remain in the queue and will be reprioritized in Fall 2020. The City will notify you of the status of your petition at that time.

For an overview of the entire Traffic Calming process, please visit our page on the City website at <a href="https://www.anaheim.net/2841/NTMP">https://www.anaheim.net/2841/NTMP</a>.

We appreciate your willingness to take an active role in helping us manage and preserve our Anaheim community. If you would like to discuss this matter, or have any future traffic related concerns, please feel free to contact me at 714-765-4439.

Sincerely,

Anastasia Sanchez, P.E. Associate Engineer

Anaheim City Half 200 S. Anaheim Blvd., Suite 276 Anaheim, CA 92805

TEL (714) 765-5176 FAX (714) 765-5225

www.anaheim.net